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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
OF THE EVERGREEN STATE COLLEGE

JUNE14,2001     9
DanielJ. Evans Library, Room 3112     '

Olympia, Washington 98505
Trustees Attending :         Deborah Bamett

Stauley Flemming
Dwight haanaka
David Lanb
Karen Lane
Marilee Roloff
Jaime Rossman

Absent: Bill Frank, Jr.

Representatives to the Board:       Steve Huntsbeny, Staff     Absent: JEB Thomton, Alumni
Lance Laird, Faculty

Staff present:.                                    Don Bautz, Academic Dean
Maia Benon, Special Assistant for Civil RIghts and Legal Affairs
Petra Carver, Director of Business Services
Kate Lykins Brown, Interim Director of College Relations
Jeannie Chandler, Administrative Assistant to Vice President
Art Costantino, Vice President for Student Affairs
Ann Daley, Vice President for Finance and Administration)
Edie Harding, Director of Govemmental Relations
Lee Hoemann, Executive Associate to the President
Alexander Mar, Computing and Communication
Frank MCGovem, Vice President for College Advancement and Executive

Director of the Evergreen State College Foundi'tion
Walter Niemiec, Associate VP for Academic Budget & Financial Planning
Thomas L. Purce, President
Enrique Riveros-Schifer, Provost-elect
Mike Segawa, Director of Housing
Rita Sevcik, Administrative Assistant to the PresidendRecording Secretary to

Board of Tustees
Barbara Leigh Smith, Vice President for Academic Affairs and Provost
Nancy Taylor, Academic Dean
Steve Trotter, Executive Director of Operational Planing and Budget
Bill Zaugg, Administrative Assistant for Budget

Others Attending :

Call to Orderflntroductions

Jon-Mikel Gates, Student
Howard Fischer, Assistant Attorney General
Whitney Kvasager, Cooper Point Journal
Corey Pein, Cooper Point Journal
See permanent roster for others attending

Chair Lane convened the special meeting at approximately 9:38 AM and welcomed new Student Trustee,
Jaime Rossman (replacing Vagmayi).  President Puree introduce.d and welcomed Dr. Enrique Riveros-
Schafer who assumes the position of provost, effective July 1, 2001 (replacing Dr. Barbara Leigh Smith).
Dr. Riveros-Schafer comes to Evergreen from De Anza College in Cupertino, California, where he is the
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dean of the division of language arts.  Vice President Daley introduced Petra Carver, newly appointed
Director of Business Services.  This is a new position that expands and incorporates the scope of work
perfomed by the Controller.

Report on Five-Year Hiring Plan
a

Provost Smith reported that since the 1996-97 faculty year, 38 faculty have retrfed (out of 150 ongoing
appointments) and we are prQjecting that more than 50 additional retirements will happen in the next six
or eight years.  The Academic Growlh DTF was charged with developing a five-year hiring plan.  This
group developed an annual review process and an anticipated hiring list of 37 positions in identified
curricular areas, identified as areas of strength, areas that need strengthening, and areas of future demand.
Factors evaluated in developing this plan included consideration of enrollment shifts, growth in part-time
studies, needs of general accreditation, special accreditation needs of the graduation prograns, and
attrition.  Reaching the enrollment target of 5000 FIE would add 53 additional grovth lines.  This
equates to a very substantial faculty turnover of approximately 103 people.  The Provost indicated that
she has accepted the five-year hiring plan.

Updat_e_ on _V_rl}on=_Management C ordract Negotiations

Vice President Daley reported the cancellation of meetings during May due to wck stoppage efforts
(expressing concern regarding salaries) on the part of the union.  Negotiation meetings will resume in
August.  The interest-based process has been open and non-confrontational.  Agreement has been reached
on five of the nine articles opened for negotiations.

Lealslative/Oiierding Buds!ct UIIdate

Edie Harding, Director of Governmental Relations, provided an overview of the latest Senate operatingbfetc#ffiE##:=%:£iE::Fk:h:£¥++£dEis#go:#=|'en|
and retention money.  She briefly mentioned three legislative studies (assessment of hither education
facilities; FTE's funded by the capital budget; and reasons for deferred renewal of facilities).  Steve
Trotter, Executive Director for Operational Planning and Budget, reviewed in detail elements of the
preliminary 2001 ro3 operating budget assumptions.  He commented that the health care increases will
offiet the proposed salary increase.  He described strategies to balance the base budget:  campus-wide
reductions of 3%, and mentioned his expectation that Evergreen will propose raising tuition up to the full
amount allowed by the legislature -6.7% and 6.1%.  He reviewed the cost of attendance based on House
and Senate rate increase proposals and drew attention to how tuition levels would increase in both years
of the biennium under the Senate budget for all categories of students.  President Punce indicated the
message he has given to the campus is that the operating budget as a whole is a function of both tuition
and the operating budget and that the legislature is allowing institutions to make considerations based on
institutional priorities.

Comments on the ColLege's Oi]erciting:iB_ude!et eyLd Tut;tion f ;or Ncact Blennium

The Board of Trustees took public comments from students and staff regarding the college's preliminary
budget recommendations.  Three students spoke in support of enhancement of the childcare facility as a
c:Hkeal "eed ou cam:pus (note:  Presiderit Purce indicated that he would recommend the college allocate
$250,000tothechildcarefacilitiesbuildingfunidandwouldworkwiththefactlitiesstaffandtheS&A
Board (who have sat astfyde $269,000), to finalize a fending strategy fior the remaining construction dollars
with a goal Of breaking groundf;or the new facility dwing the 2002-03 fiscal year).  AL s;idff and tL fzwourty
member spoke in support of a new tribal Masters of Public Administration program (P7resz.de7cf Pw]ice

\
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noted that even thongh the legislature did not fund Evergreen's proposed MFA and MPA in Tribal
Administration programs the College continues to be committed and continues to explore otherfunding
opfz.our/or fhae prog7.cz77'is).  A staff member spoke in support of salary increases for classified
employees, and expressed concern about exemption of and compensation for employees at Evergreen and
expressed particular concerns regarding computer related positions.  (Z%e I+esidenf #ofed ffea!f the
dilerrma is that classified salaries have been established by the legislature and that the remedy for issues
raised in regard to corxpensation levels would have to occur at the state level.  Vice President Daley
added that Ewergreen led statewide efforts in what is called the 6767 process, which, in the c:Iment
version Of the state budget, will result in additional fundingf;or irformation technology emplayees over
¢72d czbove ffee cost-o/-/Zving I.72c#eflse. ).  Two students spoke in support of raising student wages on
cam:pus (The President has indicated that he will recommend that student wage scales be inareased by 5
percent each Of the next two years).

Lun_£hiqui±_h__S_tr_de_n_t_sflle_c_eptionfiorRedrinpprovost

Trustees recessed for lunch with S&A Board members and a reception for retiring Provost Dr. Smith.

REcOGNlzING TEE cONTRIBUTIONs OF RETmlNG pROvOsT BARBARA LEIGH
Sn- - Action

Trustee hnanaka read a Board resolution recognizing the contributions of Dr. Smith on the occasion of
her retirement.

Motion              Mr. Imanaka moved approval of the Resolution 2001 -09, recognizing the
6-01rol              considerable contfroutious of Barbara Leigh smith.  Seconded by Dr. Flemming and

passed.

RESOLtJTI0N RECOGNIZING THE CONTREtJTIONS 0F STUDENT TRUSTEE VAGMAYI
-Action                                                                                                                                      jr

Trustee Roloff read a Board resolution recognizing the contributions of Student Trustee Vagmayi during
her one-year tern on the Board.  Ms. Vagmayi commented on her experiences during the past year and
mentioned that she had received a Scottish Rites scholarship and her efforts in getting this onganization to
recognize Evergreen's narrative evaluations.  She conveyed their request for her to share their pleasure in
rreconnecting with Evergreen and their better understanding of Evergreen' s transcript.  She noted that
these conversations and enhanced understanding of Evergreen allowed four Evergreen students to receive
scholarships this year.  AI Ms. Vagmayi's request, President Purce played and sang a song for her.

Motion               Mr. Rossman moved approval of Resolution 2001 -10, recognizing the contributions
6-02-01               ofvagmayi.  Seconded by Ms. Roloff and passed.

APPROVAL OF PROPOSAL T0 INCREASE STUDENT CREDIT LOAD - Action

Dr. Smith provided the rationale for raising the credit hour limit froml6 to 20 credit hours:  would
enhance student choiie, promote more rapid degree completion, and support students who want to
continue work in full-time programs and also take courses in foreign languages and other areas not
currently compatible with full-tine program linits on student credit hours.

Motion
6-03-01

Ms. Roloff, in accordance with faculty policy approved on May 23, 2001, moved
to raise the undergraduate credit hour limit from 1 6 to 20 credit hours, effectiv'e fall
quarter 2001.  Students emolled in excess of 18 hours will be charged at the applicable

\,
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established per credit hour tuition fee rate for part-time students in accordance with RCW
288.15.100.   Seconded by Dr. Flemming and passed.

APPROVAL OF RESOLUTION SEEING ENABLING LEGISLATION FOR RUNNING
START PROGRAM. - Action

a
Provost Smith reported that one of the goals in the strategic plan was to explore`college-to-high school
programs, of which Running Start is the most robust.  There are about 12,000 high schools students in
Washington enrolled in Running Start.  This linited administrative recommendation would be to seek
enabling legislation to initiate a Running Stan program and to explore implementation with area schools.
A final proposal to proceed would be broucht to the Faculty and then to the Board for approval.

Motion              Ms. Roloff moved approval to seek enabling legislation to consider initiating a
6-04-01              Running start program, charge a group to study implementation of such a program, and

explore a Running Start program with area high schools and South Puget Sound
Community College.  Seconded by Ms. Bamett and passed.

APPROVAL 0F SERVICES ANT) ACTIVITIES BOARD RECOMRENDATI0NS - Action

Tom Mercado, Director of Student Activities, introduced Rebecca Gallogly, Assistant Director; Brenda
Long, from the Tacoma campus; and recognized this year's outgoing Coordinator Jaine Rossman.  Jaime
introduced next year' s S&A coordinator, Wyrme Washbum.  The students described their experiences this
year and presented the S&A biennial budget recommendations for the Olympia campus, the Tacoma
campus and the Reservation-Based program.  M. Mercado pointed out that both the Olympia and the
Tacoma campus budgets include a request for refreshments.  Vice President Costantino commended the
work of the students on the S&A board who worked long hours to develop this budget.

Motion               Ms. Bamett moved to approve the 2001-2003 Services and Activities biennial budget
6-05-01               as developed by the services and Activities Fee Allocation` BQard; t5taling $3,227,710

(see attached detail).  The budget includes two-year funding for Tier I and one-year
funding for Tier H.  The 2003-2003 Tier 11 budget is to be allocated by the 200-2002
S&A Board and will be reported to the Board of Trustees in the apring pf 2001.
Seconded by Dr. Flemming and passed.

APPROVAL OF 2001-2002 TEMPORARY OPERATING BUDGET EXPENDITURE
AUTHORITY AND THE 3% REALLOCATION RECOMRENDATI0N -Action

President Puree endorsed the staff recommendation to approve the 3% reallocation recommendation and
to grant temporary operating budget expenditure authority.  The Board will act on other pieces of the
fomal operating budget, as well as tuition, at the July Board meeting.

Motion              Dr. Flemming moved to approve the 3% reallocation plan and grant temporary
6-06-01              expenditure authority based on cunent level expenditure patterns until the final budget

recommendation can be assembled.  This scheduling change is a result of the delayed
legisl`ative budget approval (a final recommendation for the biennial all-funds budget is
expected in July).  Seconded by Mr. Lamb and passed.

Fool) SERVICE CONTRACT - Dis'ctission
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FOOD SERVICE CONTRACT -Discussion

Vice President Daley distrifouted and provided an overview of issues surrounding a food service contract,
in preparation for action on a contract at the next meeting.  She discussed. the RFP`process and identified
and descriibed key issues such as meal plan, debit card, seating/facilities, labor issues, and food quality.

a
ELECTION OF BOARD OFFICERS FOR 200lro2 -Action

Trustee lmanaka, in conjunction with Trustee Lamb, recommended the following slate of officers:  Chair
- Trustee Lane; Vice Chair - Trustee Flemming; and Secretary - Trustee Bamett.

Motion               Ms. Roloffmoved approval of the following officers for 2001-02:
6-07"1                                         Chair -Karen Lane

Vice Chair - Stan Flemming
Secretary - Deb Bamett

Seconded by Mr. Imanaka and passed.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 0F TIE MAY n4EETING - Action

Motion              Mr. Imanaka moved approval of the minutes of the May 4, 2001 Board
6-08-01               mecting as submitted.  Seconded by Ms. Bamett and passed.

CHAIR' S REPORT

Report from Studerit Trustee

Trustee Rossman mentioned his orientation conversations, meetings with student leaders on campus, his
commitment to making sure that Board agenda are publicized and that peor;le have the opportunity to
participate. ` He expressed his excitement al]out this opporfunity

Chatr's Report

Chair Lane noted Trustee attendance at the First Peoples ' graduation ceremony, mentioned that Trustee
Flemming would be representing the Board at the Tacoma campus graduation celebration, that she would
be representing the institution in meetings in Boston, and that Trustee Bamett had met with the
representative from the Commission on Colleges who came back to campus during the review of the
general education recommendations.  Trustee Roloff expressed enjoyment of last month' s program
celebrating the opening of the new location of the Tacoma campus.

PRESIDENT' S REPORT

Rep_a_Its_ i tom Board ReT]reseritatives

Staff Representative Steve Huntsbelry reported that staff have voiced their concern about salaries and
several other items and mentioned his approach in communicating with staff regarding issues for
reporting to the Board.  Faculty Representative Lance Laird mentioned:  (1) faculty excitement about
spending time with the new provost; (2) arts and science faculty message that cutting back staff is not a
good thing; (3) police and administration responses to student activism and certain aspects of student
tbehavior; and (4) encouragement for the Board to visit programs.  He also invited the Board.to talk with
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the agenda committee (meetings are Wednesdays 3 - 5 PM).  He has also recommended that a current
member of the agenda committee be the Faculty Representative during the next academic year.

President's Report

President Purce mentioned his e]rfemal involvement (participation on National Public Radio Conference
panel on leadership; first armual student achievement award banquet sponsored i)y Z%e O/:}#7zz».cz#) and his
on-campus community activities (ceremonies and farewells; tuition and budget hearings, etc.).  Art
Costantino recognized the staff volunteer leadership for the 23rd Super Saturday.  Beckie Kjer, Director of
Confdence Services, invited Trustee attendance and provided highlights of the day' s activities.

College Adwancemeut

Vice President MCGovem distributed a summary of gifts by fund for this past fiscal year, mentioning the
trends.  He pointed out a several-year pattern of substantial gaps between alfts to the armual fund and the
budgeted apending level for foundation operations, which he believes requires a rconganization of the
advancement program.  This program includes alumni relations, publications and public relations, and
fundraising.  He outlined his reorganization plan, which was developed in consultation with the President
and the Board of Governors.  He noted that much of the money raised this year is restricted to specific
programs and initiatives.  Mr. MCGovem also distributed a draft plan for fiscal year 2002 for The
Evergreen State College Foundation.  The fundraising effort will shift away from fundraising for
initiatives to cultivating donors and generating unrestricted funds.  Also, M. MCGovem announced that
he will act as Development Director (and that vacant position will not be filled) and that Barbara Smith
has been asked to continue to work on a part-time basis in a fundraising capacity for the college on a
national level and with federal agencies. The President added his belief that this plan has been developed
in a thoughtful and responsfole way and will allow the Foundation to move forward.

OTRER BuslNEsS, REpoRTs AND ANNouNCEMm`ITs
.,-\

There was no other business.

EXEcuTlvE sESsloN, DATE oF NExr MEETING AND ADJouRNnmNT

The Board recessed into an executive session for approximately 45 minutes for the purposes spelled out
on the agenda.  No action was taken as a result of this executive session.

The date of the next meeting was confirmed for Wednesday, July 11.

The meeting adjourned at approximately 4:00 PM

Attachmcat:     Resolution 200lJ)9 Smith
Resolution2001-10Vagma!ti
2001-03 S&A Budget Detail
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